
PARENTS VANISH DURING FEROCIOUS STORM 

 

 

  

In the late hours of Wednesday 15th August, a tragic event occurred which caused anguish for a young 

girl. During the devastating event, an innocent, young girl named Zoe Ripclaw got separated from her 

parents and is now searching desperately for food, water and shelter. 

The treacherous flooding 

After years and years of 

appalling flooding, the 

formidable waters finally took 

charge last Wednesday. Since 

then, most residents of 

Norwich have evacuated their 

homes and have moved to the 

main land. However, the chaos 

struck when the boats leaving 

Norwich didn’t have enough 

capacity to hold everyone. As a 

result, many people got left 

behind including Miss Zoe 

Ripclaw. Sadly, Zoe isn’t the 

only one to be separated from 

her beloved parents. Many, 

many families have been torn 

apart causing distress and 

agony for everyone. According 

to last evening, Zoe Ripclaw, 

aged 13, was also one of the 

unfortunate ones. Miss Ripclaw 

described the moments as 

being the most horrific and 

sorrowful moments of her 

whole life. Norwich resident 

Anne Gates has said,” How 

does she survive? I am utterly  

shocked with this and I would 

be most joyous if she got 

reunited with her parents!”  

The story so far 

After her parents evacuated 

from Norwich, Zoe had to rely 

on herself to survive. 

Somewhere in the middle of 

the city, a witness has reported 

that in a wooden shed, Zoe has 

discovered an ancient, wooden 

boat which she has used to 

travel the hazardous seas all 

this time! Zoe has told us that 

she has searched everywhere 

under the sun to find her 

parents. In addition to this, 

Detective Inspector Mr 

Thomas Cross has said,“ I am 

doing everything I can to help 

and I really hope that she gets 

off this stupid ‘Eels Island’ at 

some point. “  

What can you do to help? 

If you have any information of 

the whereabouts of Mr and 

Mrs Ripclaw then please let us 

know.  

Also, if you could please start 

a search party to try and find 

the 2 missing Ripclaws. 

According to our sources, no 

sightings have been reported 

so far so it would be great if 

you could keep an eye out 

for them. If you are 

interested, then it would be 

great if you could check on 

Miss Ripclaw every Thursday 

and Tuesday at 8am to 11am. 

What is happening now? 

Until now, Zoe’s parents 

have had no sightings. Havoc 

has filled the air and Zoe is 

stuffed with anxiety: she is 

traumatized by the events 

that occurred last week. The 

authorities have been doing 

absolutely everything they 

can to search for her parents 

but unfortunately have had 

no luck. E.g search parties 

have been organized; posters 

have been displayed; and 

everyone is using all their 

time to search for Mr and 

Mrs Ripclaw. 

Above: Eels island where 

Zoe is staying now. 

Reported by Ophelia 

Stratford 


